
 
 

 
Pedestrian/Bikeway Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, October 6, 2020 
Meeting Held Remotely via Zoom 

http://www.clackamas.us/engineering/pbac.html  
 

 
 
6:30 p.m. Welcome and Introductions 
 
Members: Bruce Parker, Ray Atkinson, Mindy Montecucco, Del Scharffenberg, Peter Ihrig, 
Joseph Edge, Hans Tschersich, Kenath Sponsel, Kelli Grover, Dale Guenther 
 
Staff: Scott Hoelscher – Engineering Division (ED), Brett Setterfield – ED, Jamie Stasny – ED  
 
Public: David Stanek – Oak Grove 
 
6:35 p.m.  Approval of September Minutes 
 
Joseph made a motion to approve the September minutes, Pete seconded, and the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
6:45 p.m.  Public Comment 
 
David Stanek from Oak Grove was just listening in and wanted to “see how the sausage is 
made.” 
 
6:50 p.m.  Get Moving 2020 
 
Jamie gave an overview of the new measure Get Moving 2020 that will be on the ballot this 
November. She went through the website, showing the corridors that are involved with the 
measure, which includes four different corridors in Clackamas County (McLoughlin Blvd, Hwy 
43, Hwy 212/Sunrise, & 82nd Ave). The measure will involve $4.2 billion in expenditures for 
corridors.  
 
Ray asked about 82nd Ave transferring from ODOT to the City of Portland, but the roadway 
maintaining ODOT ownership along the Clackamas County portion. Jamie said there’s a lot still 
up in the air with this measure and jurisdictional transfers that will need to be addressed if the 
measure passes. She said that people need to stay involved if the measure passes, and these types 
of questions are important to bring up.  
 
Joseph asked about the portion of McLoughlin Blvd receiving $92.7 million on pedestrian safety 
funding (sidewalks, crossings, lighting). Jamie said that Metro has released some high-level 
information on the potential for what it involves, but it won’t be until after the measure passes (if 
it passes) that the outreach will begin. Joseph asked if there were any substantial changes that 
have been incorporated since the last time the Committee was presented on this topic, and Jamie 
said not really.  
 
Jamie said she’ll come back to the Committee if the measure passes, as there will be a lot of 
work to do with what the projects will look like.  
 

http://www.clackamas.us/engineering/pbac.html


 
7:45 p.m.  Oak Grove Bike Parking Follow-Up:“Marketing Video” 
 
Scott discussed the new bike parking and fix-it station that was recently installed in downtown 
Oak Grove along the Trolley Trail. The County’s cable channel group wants to develop a 
marketing video for the new infrastructure, and they’re looking for two volunteers to play a role 
in the video. He said it’d be during the day in the next week or two 
 
Hans said he’d be willing to do it, along with Ray. Scott said he’ll work with the videographers 
and then loop in Hans and Ray for the process. They’ll be simple things like locking up their 
bikes and pumping up your tire.  
 
7:55 p.m.  Bicycle and Pedestrian Hot Spots 
 
The Committee looked at five different hot spots that have been submitted by members and gave 
grades on each of the submittals.  
 
8:00 p.m.  Molalla Forest Road 
 
Contract with Parametrix is completed, they’ll be doing a site visit on October 16, and then 
outreach with a survey will be coming out. She’ll provide that info as it’s made available. 
 
8:05 p.m.  Open Committee Discussion | Project Updates | November Agenda Items 
 
Next meeting November 10th, to avoid Election Day. 
 
Scott let the Committee know about the grant award the County received for the Bike/Pedestrian 
Master Plan update.  
 
8:10 p.m.  Adjourn  
 
Ray made a motion to adjourn, Kenath seconded and the motion passed unanimously  
 
 


